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JOSIAH H. DRUMMOND.-TEMPORARY LOAN.-AOTS AND RESOLVES. 

Chapter 38t. 

Resolve in favor of Josiah H. Drummond. 

Resolved, That there be paid from the treasury of this state, the 
sum of fifty dollars, to Josiah H. Drummond, r!)maining' due him, 
for his services as clerk of the committee on military ,affairs, in the 
legislative session of eighteen hundred and sixty-four. 

Approved February 9, 1865. 

Resolves authorizing a temporary loan. 

Resolved, That to provide for the payment of bounties to soldiers, 
and refunding to cities and towns the amount of bounties to sol­
diers, advanced by them, the treasurer with the advice of the gov­
ernor, is hereby authorized to procure a tem'porary loan for the 
sum of five hundred thousand dollars, or so much thereof as may 
be needed. 

Resolved, That the treasurer is hereby authorized to give notes 
in behalf of the state, at a rate of interest not exceeding six per 
cent., and reimbursable at the pleasure of the state, after sixty 
days and within six months, for such portions of the loan hereby 
authorized as may be found necessary. 

Approved February 10, 1865. 

Cb.apter 383. 

Resolves in rellttion to the bincling of the nets and resolves of the stnte. 

Resolved, That the special or private acts and resolves, passed 
since eighteen hundred and sixty, including' those of eighteen hun­
dred and sixty-five, shall constitute the ninth volume of each, and 
that the public acts passed within the same period shall constitute 
a volume. 

Resolved, That the secretary of state shall cause a title page, 
table of contents and general index to be prepared for each vol­
ume; and that he shall cause the said acts and resolves to be sub­
stantially bound and properly lettered for the use of the executive 
and legislative departments of the government. 

Resolved, That the sum of one hundred and fifty dollars be appro­
priated to defray the expense of preparing said title pages, table 
of contents and general index, and two hundred and twenty-five 


